
Christ Episcopal Church, King and Queen Parish   
 Vestry Meeting   

Wednesday October 12, 2022 
 

Present:  Keith Owens, Brad Reeves, Sara Frawley, Lynn Burton, Lynne Redmond, Bob Donaldson, 

Susan Tyner, Brandon Frawley, and Paul Nelson.  Dottie McCubbin and Karen Owens were present via 

phone. 

Not Present:  John Deatrick, Dave Hudson, Julie Burch 

 

1. Vestry Member Check In:  Vestry members had time to check in with each other. 

2. Call to Order: Keith Owens called the meeting to order at 6:35 p.m. 

3. Prayer:  The meeting opened with a prayer. 

4. Vestry Minutes:  The September 14, 2022 vestry minutes were accepted. 

5. Treasurer’s report – Brad Reeves and Bob Donaldson:  The Profit & Loss Budget Performance 

report was reviewed.  They talked about using 4% of the program earnings in the operating 

budget.  The money spent from the cemetery endowment is not showing up on the budget; it will 

be changed so that it does show.  The cell phone bill is double now because of the wifi in the 

church.  The Treasurer’s report was accepted. 

6. Junior Warden’s Report – Brandon Frawley:  The bricks for the church ramp are in, and Dave 

will be present next week when the work starts.  The installation of the lighting in the church 

choir loft has begun, and more lights are on the way.  It has been funded by parishioners already.  

Church sign off of route 238:  they are working on getting it at a reduced cost, and will bring price 

info to the vestry.  The commercial oven in the hall is not working.  Taylor Gas is coming 

tomorrow to look at it.  Dave bought some oil to run the hot water heater at the rectory when it 

was discovered it was out of oil, and then the gas company filled it up.  They will get the dollar 

amount to the vestry.  Cabinets:  there are two donors each giving $4,000 towards the 

construction of the two cabinets.   

7. Senior Warden’s Report – Keith Owens:  Call lists were discussed.  Keith passed out a sheet of 

talking points and went over the items (upcoming events, our new rector), for anyone making 

calls to parishioners.  Dottie has been doing a fabulous job calling folks! 

8. New Business:  Re: gifts for Fr. Dan, Shelby is framing a church print, we are collecting notes 

and cards from everyone, and are also collecting money towards an honorarium for him.  We will 

have cupcakes at the 8:00 service, and cake at the 10:00 service. 

9. The meeting adjourned at 7:58 with the Lord’s Prayer. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Karen Owens, Registrar 


